

MILLBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A Better World Through Conservation

Meeting Minutes

Date: December 16, 2020 | Time: 7:00 P.M. | via Zoom Meeting

Present: Ronald Stead, Anthony Cameron, Paul DiCicco, Raymond Keddy Absent:

7:00 P.M. Chairman Stead opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

Mr. Stead reviewed the mail.

National Grid provided a letter explaining they will be overhead utility maintenance on distribution lines. This work is considered maintenance of an existing facility; therefore, the work is exempt maintenance from the WPA.

7:05 P.M. Robert Mondor

Notice of Intent - Continued

7 Singletary Road - Addition to Existing Single-Family Home

Mr. Stead noted that this hearing was continued because there not a DEP File Number, which has since been provided – 224-0816. Mr. Cameron made a motion to close the hearing, seconded by Mr. DiCicco. All in favor, motion approved. Mr. McCormack noted that he will send over the Order of Conditions when it is signed.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Request for Certificate of Compliance – 10 Jacques Parkway, DEP File #224-0796

Mr. DiCicco noted that he visited the site and recommended the Commission issue the Certificate. Mr. DiCicco made a motion to approve the Certificate of Compliance, seconded by Mr. Cameron. All in favor, motion approved.

Mr. Stead reviewed a new application for the vacant Conservation Commission position and was excited about the prospect of onboarding a new member. Mr. DiCicco concurred and expressed he would be a great addition. Mr. McCormack noted he will be going before the Board of Selectmen at their next meeting,

Mr. McCormack noted that the stamps that were ordered came in and are ready to use for signatures. Mr. DiCicco made a motion to approve the use of stamp signatures for approved items of the Commission during the duration of the

suspension of meeting in person due to the COVID-19 pandemic, seconded my Mr. Keddy. All in favor, motion approved.

Mr. McCormack gave an update on the Enforcement Order at 146 Wheelock Rd. The property owner said the environmental scientists had not been able to come out due to the wet soil conditions. Mr. McCormack requested to be updated on progress and would report back to the Commission.

Mr. McCormack sent a letter from Mr. Stead on behalf of the Commission to Casa Verde HOA to express the Commission's support their continued maintenance of the walking on the conservation restriction.

Mr. Stead noted the next meeting will be in the new year on January 6.

Mr. DiCicco made a motion to adjourn at 8:16pm, seconded by Mr. Cameron. All in favor, motion approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Conor McCormack, Assistant Planner

Ronald Stead, Chair

Raymond Keddy

Anthony Cameron

Paul DiCicco